This Week in Church

Saturday 14th                6.30pm     
November Dead List (McGlade)   
Sunday 15th          
9.30am
Peter Schroeyers RIP (Schroeyers)          

11.30am     Alphonsus Igbuzuluike RIP (Nwanemuogh) 
Monday 16th  
9.00am 
 Service of the Word/Holy Communion
Tuesday 17th      
9.00am 
 Service of the Word/Holy Communion
Wednesday 18th     
12.15pm 
 Ada Newby (Foundation)     

Thursday 19th    
8.30am 
 Service of the Word/Holy Communion
Friday 20th    
9.00am
Service of the Word/Holy Communion
Saturday 21st                6.30pm     
Dec’d Members of O’Sullivan Family (O’Sullivan)    

Sunday 22nd          
9.30am
Holy Souls (Dolan)          

11.30am    Martin Gillooly RIP (Gillooly) 
Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services. Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament normally takes place on Saturday morning’s during the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation from 11am - 12noon. 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation is normally held on Saturday between

11am - 12.00 noon & 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.
What’s On?

Mon 16th 
St Edwards Preschool
9.30am-12noon
Parish Hall


Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre


Legion of Mary 
8.00pm-9.00pm
Upper Room

Tues 17th    
Parent & Toddler Group 
9.45am-11.45am
Parish Hall 


Beavers/Cubs/Scouts
5.00pm-9.30pm
Parish Hall


St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre

Weds 18th  
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall


Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre


Rainbows/Brownies/Guides
3.45pm-8.45pm
Parish Hall 

Thurs 19th  
St Edwards Preschool
9.30am-12.30pm
Parish Hall 

Fri 20th       
St Edwards Preschool
9.15am-3.00pm
Parish Hall

Gas Meter Change 
10am-12noon
Sacristy

Parish Stewardship:
Offertory Collection Weekend 7th /8th January 
Envelopes: £687.50
Cash: £451.46
Standing Orders to 5th December £1,882.67

Travelling Chalice

Weekend
Family
Mass


14th /15th January 
     Anne-Marie O’Neill
         9.30am


21st /22nd January
     Agnes Danielak

       9.30am



28th /29th January
     Orietta Young
         6.30pm
RIP – We pray for all those who have died and entered into eternal life:

Fred Symes aged 89 years of The Chase, Romford.

His Funeral Service will take place at South Essex Crematorium on Thursday 2nd February 12.40pm.  Mass will be offered for the Repose of his Soul here at St Edward’s on 

Wednesday 1st February at 3pm

also pray for families and friends who have lost loved ones that they may

find strength in God to bear their loss.
Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time: 
Daisy Cook, Winifred Meads, Elizabeth Hunt, Michael O’Rourke, Bridget O’Brien, Edith Hazelwood, William McCarthy, Elizabeth Marrey, Jan Bulat, Stanley Reetz, Patrick Farrell, Bridget Ashcroft, Raymond Southwell, Theresa Regan, and John Dye.

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:

John Abbott, Nora Brennan, Margaret Brockbank, Fr Gerry Butcher, Bob Cole, 

Dyllis Dangerfield, Jose De Abreu, Veronica Flood, Marie Gahagan,  

Margaret Harries, Eileen Heneghan, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, Fatima Hussein, Fr Tom Jordan, Benjamin Joseph, Mona Keenan, Paula Lam,  Fr Tony McKentey, Ann Montgomery, 
Teishan Mulholland, Brendan O’Connor, Chioma Onwumere, Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr David Prior, Maureen Ross, Mgr George Stokes, Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell, Martine Vella, Betty Walsh and Trudy Wijeyeratnam 
We Welcome Fr Kieran who will be with us this weekend 
Pax Christi This Sunday we celebrate World Peace 2017. Pope Francis released the annual World Day of Peace Message called “Nonviolence—A Style of Politics for Peace.” This is the Vatican’s fiftieth World Day of Peace message, but it’s the first statement on nonviolence, in the tradition of Mahatma Gandhi and Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Our Holy Father says we need to make “active nonviolence our way of life,” Pope Francis suggests nonviolence become our new style of politics. “I ask God to help all of us to cultivate nonviolence in our most personal thoughts and values,” Francis writes. “May charity and nonviolence govern how we treat each other as individuals, within society and in international life.  When victims of violence are able to resist the temptation to retaliate, they become the most credible promotors of nonviolent peacemaking.  In the most local and ordinary situations and in the international order, may nonviolence become the hallmark of our decisions, our relationships and our actions, and indeed of political life in all its forms.”  T his weekend after all Masses there will be a retiring collection to support the work of Pax Christi.  Church Cleaners For anyone who has not already collected their 2017 rotas, these are available from the correspondence rack in the church porch. 
Bingo will take place on Thursday 19th January at 7.30pm for 8pm start in the Community Centre. All are welcome to come and join us. 

Parish Questionnaire- 2 weeks left
The future of our parish community is in your hands. Changes will happen in the coming years so make your voice heard! Many people took home with them a questionnaire but of course with all the Christmas and new year festivities they may have been forgotten about. Please do pick them up again and fill them in. You don’t have to fill in answers to every question- choose the ones you are most interested in and just answer those if you prefer. Please place it in the box at the back of the church by Sunday 29th January. 

Youth Band We are hoping to start a youth band at St. Edward’s to play at one of our weekend masses. If you are in secondary school and play guitar or any other instrument, or if you like to sing either solo or as part of a group, or if you just want to know more, then come and join us on Saturday 21st January 2017 at 1pm in the Community Centre. Bring friends!

Crib Collection Crib Offerings As in previous years the Crib collection will be donated to the Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society. 
Meeting the ‘Living God’ Seminars 2017  Cathedral House Brentwood.

Seminar 1: The unspoken genocide: Christian persecution in the 21st century. Satruday 21st January 10.30am-12noon. Fr Martin Boland.

Seminar 2. : The three marks of Easter Faith Saturday 4th March 10.30am-12noon Bishop Emeritus Thomas McMahon.

Seminar 3: With Christ during Lent Saturday 18th March 10.30am – 12noon. Bishop Alan Williams. Contact 01277 265285 for information

St Edward's Shamrocks Irish Dancing It is with regret that after 14 years my classes have closed.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for the help and support received over the years., which includes all children, parents, and staff from St Peter's School, all Club Members, and Fr Tom for use of the hall. A big thank you for all presents from dancer's parents, and beautiful home-made cards from the children I received before Christmas.  Happy New Year from Margaret Zincraft 

Healing Mass at Abbotswick House of Prayer, 2.30pm  Wednesday 25th January 2017. Please call 01277 373959 or visit www.abbotswick.org All welcome!
Angus Dei Teaching School Alliance Assessment Only and School Direct Funded routes into teaching. See posters for details or visit www.stbons.org 

Essex Recusant Society next meeting 2.30pm on Saturday 21 January2017 at The Grange, 93 Queens Rd, Brentwood. The speaker will be Rev. Dr. Ken Carleton, who will be speaking on the Bishops of London during the Tudor Reformation

Quiz Night Romford Borough U14 girls football team Quiz Night on Saturday 28th January  in the Community Centre, 7.45 for 8pm start. Teams of 8/10.Pay on the night, £5pp. Bring your own refreshments.  Enquiries to Breda Grannell 07809157605
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The Second Sunday in Ordinary Time (A) 
15th January 2017 
Despite the fact that we have now re-entered the ‘ordinary time’ of the liturgical year, there is something of a reluctance to leave the Christmas season behind. The first reading, just like last Sunday, is taken from the ‘songs of the servant’ in the book of Isaiah. This time we hear that the servant is to bring light and salvation ‘to the ends of the earth’. There is a clear echo here of the feast of the Epiphany and the people of the earth seeking the light of God. Furthermore, the

gospel reading today is taken from the first chapter of John. The Gospel of John, known also as the ‘Fourth Gospel’, contains in its first chapter the magnificent ‘prologue’, read at Christmas, which begins with the mighty words ‘In the beginning was the Word.’ There follows a portrayal of John the Baptist, which differs in many ways from his presentation in other gospels. There is no detailed presentation of the baptism of Christ. Rather, the Baptist proclaims the abiding presence of the Spirit with Jesus. This evangelist is not interested in the self-abasement of Jesus in accepting baptism from John, but focuses on the witness to Jesus given by the Baptist. In this gospel reading John points out Jesus with the words: ‘There is the Lamb of God!’ These words recall the Passover lamb, slaughtered at the exodus from Egypt and year by year in the Jewish Passover feast. As the blood of the lamb was a sign of salvation for the Jews in Egypt, so the blood of Christ brings God’s salvation and freedom to those who accept him.









